MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2018
11:30 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, November 13, 2018, at 
11:30 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on October 23, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. Met with President Camardelle to hire a company to do an abstract of the property owners on Grand Isle to move forward with building sand levees on the island. 2. Received the plans and specs to continue with the back segmented rock breakwaters. 3. Talked about culvert that needs to go in on the Hebert Levee. Need to add an adopter for the height. Joint motion by the commissioners to purchase the adopter for the culvert and gate for the Hebert Levee.
President Camardelle reported that the annual levee board conference is in New Orleans next month and the commissioner will attend. We meet with the Corps, CPRA and other agencies in these meetings. The levee board is trying to use the tax money wisely by buying needed equipment and working with the town to help with flooding and other issues. President Camardelle thanked the town councilmembers and employees with helping with levee ideas and manpower.  We have plans for a levee system that will help for next year’s Hurricane Season to stop the water from coming up on the north side. We are aware that when you fix one problem another one is around the corner. We have to start somewhere and just continue until the tidal water is stopped from flooding the island. Mr. Camardelle stated that he is lobbying for more pump stations and met with state officials. He thanked Senator Kennedy and Cassidy, Representative Scalise and Graves for helping build more levees and breakwaters. He also thanked Jefferson Parish Councilmen Templet and Roberts and Jefferson Parish President Yenni for supplying us with pumps to help with flood control. We are working with a company to find all the property owners on the island to continue to build levees that are needed to help with our tidal issues. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district to approve the use of the spoils from dredging the Coast Guard slip to go on Fifi Island eastern end. The levee board appreciates any projects that can place dredge material on Fifi Island to create more marsh to save Grand Isle. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:19 p.m.
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